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Governor·s Desk

Lemon Grove
Loyal Order of Moose Lodge 1713

September  2020 Newsletter

Greetings Moose Brothers & Sisters,

We are more than half way through the year and what a roller-coaster 
it has been. I want to thank everyone who volunteers their time month 
after month to keep our lodge going. Without you, we would not be open 
and we would not be able to contribute to helping Mooseheart and 
Moosehaven.

This month is when we would have our annual Luau which is one of our 
biggest fundraisers for our Needy Family Program. Unfortunately will not 
be having our traditional event due to Covid-19, but we will be taking 
donations during every dinner this month. We will also do a 50/50 
opportunity drawing were the winner gets half the pot and the other half 
will be donated to our Needing Family program. The drawing will be done 
Wednesday 9/30. You will have all month to participate for a chance to 
win.

If you are unable to visit the lodge but would like to mail in a donation, 
please make a check out to LOOM 1713 with the memo “Needy Family 
Program” and mail it to 9062 Memory Ln, Spring Valley, CA 91977.

If you are in need of some assistance, let us know. We can only help if 
you contact us. We want to help in anyway we can.

If you would like to help in keeping this lodge open by volunteering to do 
dinners, being on our cleaning crew or helping in the social quarters 
please let someone on the LOOM or WOTM board know. 

Fraternally,
Chad Kolhagen
Governor
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                                           ILLNESS & DISTRESS: 

It is with great sadness that I inform you that our Friend & Co-Worker, Donna Riggs, 

left this mortal earth and is now flying with the Angels, our condolences go out to her 

Husband, Dale Riggs and their family. She was a bright spot in our lodge and will be 

greatly missed.                                                                                               

     Fraternally,

                                                             Pro Tem Jr. Regent, Teresa Timm  

                                                                                  & Prelate, Manny Romo

Senior Regent
Hello Friends & Co-Workers,

Another month has passed us by and as of now, it appears that 
San Diego has made it off the state's watch list, but who knows 
what the future holds. I can say that even though C-19 has 
affected all Lodges, we are relaƟvely lucky to have enough 
volunteers to keep our doors open Mon, Wed & Fri for our 
members and their guests, without them we wouldn't be able to 
provide dinners which allows us to stay open. Speaking of which, 
we usually hold our annual Luau at the end of Sept and since 
that's (probably) not possible this year, we are trying to plan 
mostly "Island Style" dinners throughout the month of Sept. and 
remember if you don't feel comfortable eaƟng on our paƟo, 
please consider geƫng dinners to go as an opƟon. Lemon Grove 
hosted the bi-monthly Dist. MeeƟng this month, nothing much 
has changed with the excepƟon of the fact that we were informed 
that we have to serve full meals to stay open and it cannot come 
from a microwave or a 3rd party vendor.

Sincerely, 
Sr. Regent
Dee Dee Tillis



   Happy Birthday From Lemon Grove Lodge

Bring this coupon to the Social Quarters during your Birthday month and receive a 
complimentary beverage. This includes: Well Drink, Pint of Draft Beer, or Non-Alcoholic Beverage.
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S

LOOM

Ronny Woods – 09/02
Thomas Altom – 09/03
Mike Grubelnik – 09/05
Dale Riggs – 09/05
David Harvey – 09/06
William Campbell – 09/07
David Brokiewicz – 09/09
Jerry Feldmen – 09/08
John Knapp – 09/09
Real Pinard – 09/09
Richard Norfolk – 09/10
Robbie Magoon – 09/11
Brian Sack – 09/11
Joseph Cochran – 09/13
Bob Sortillon – 09/16
Romeo Casiano – 09/19
Rey Armstrong – 09/22
Robert Lutz – 09/22
Robert Reis – 09/23
David Halbrooks – 09/25
Robert Neely Jr – 09/25
James Bounds – 09/27
Bob Minich – 09/27
Danny Morales – 09/28

WOTM
Alexis Waterhouse - 09/01
Velina Bryan-Gonzalez - 09/03
Kimberly Duey - 09/03
Joanne Norfolk - 09/04
Hayley Hammond - 09/05
Susan Pierson - 09/05
Flor Swartz - 09/10
Mary Swikard - 09/10
Marina Thomas - 09/10
Stephanie G Enniss - 09/12
Melissa Mantz - 09/14
Constance Johnson - 09/17
Jill Burton - 09/21
Donna Gonzalez - 09/23
Ann Sullivan - 09/23
Sheryl Floyd - 09/24
Melissa Goana - 09/24
Susan Decker - 09/25
Cheryl Prada - 09/25
Teresa Timm - 09/25
Brandi Baker - 09/28
Barbara Houlton - 09/28
Leslee Fowler - 09/29
Cara Lutton - 09/30
Paula Roberts - 09/30
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Upcoming Events...
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––––––

● September 7, 14, 21, 28 - Monday Night Tacos are Great!
● September 2, 9, 16, 23, 30 - Burgers by Manny Romo & Jimmy Welch
● September 4, 11, 18, 25 - Friday Night Dinners are scrumptious. 

Needed


